
Metro PTO Meeting 
January 19, 2021 
 
Zoom Meeting 6:30 pm 

 
MINUTES 

Welcome and Introductions 

Committee: ​Steven Lawler (Principal), Rebecca Diekemper (Chair), Myra Belgeri (Vice Chair), Nicole Blumner 

(Treasurer), Tricia Moyer (Parliamentarian), KaTesha Carter Tate (Secretary) - Absent 

Last Month Meeting Minutes 

● December 2020 meeting minutes -​ ​approved as written 

Chairperson Report 

● Student Grant Request​ - Student, Penny Peck discussed her grant request for $490 to purchase robot 

kits for the Metro Robotics Club. The robots can be reused and they will be returned to Metro for 

future use. The request for $490 was APPROVED. 

● First Friday Breakfast - Rebecca Diekemper said that Patty Schneider Gibson suggested bringing back 

the breakfasts since the teachers are back in the school building. Mr. Lawler suggested that lunches 

might work better than breakfasts. The PTO could provide a combination of a couple lunches and 

snacks. Ms. Gibson will work with the Class Reps to come up with a plan based on the budget. The 

proposed schedule below could possibly be used for planning lunches and snacks. 

○ February 5 - Senior Parent Rep 

○ March 5 - Junior Parent Rep 

○ April 2 - Sophomore Parent Rep 

○ May 7 - Freshmen Parent Rep 

● Trivia Night - Pat Matthews gave an update on the Metro Trivia Night, which will be on March 6th. She 

said they are hoping to have registration start on February 1st. Cost will be $25 per adult per screen. 

Student groups can be beneficiaries of the 50/50 raffle by helping with the trivia night and creating a 

video. There will still be an opportunity for people to sponsor rounds. Film students will do a Metro 

video, which can play during the event. 

● Recognition Reception - Ms. Gibson agreed to help plan the reception. She said it might be nice to have 

a watch party with a presentation this year. Could use the platform Tribute and have coaches load 

videos of their speeches. Clubs could be included this year. Mr. Lawler said it would be good to have 

the event by April 23rd. Angel Were offered to help plan the event. 

● PTO Board nominations for next school year - Tricia Moyer will be forming a committee to collect 

nominations. Ms. Moyer has already served 2 years, so someone else will need to run for 

Parliamentarian. Ms. Diekemper has served as Chair and Vice Chair, so she does not plan to run again.  

Treasurer’s Report  

● 2020-2021 Treasurer’s Report​ - Nicole Blumner gave the Treasurer’s report. The teacher appreciation 

lunch in December cost $309. $2,306 was spent on hallway furniture, a water bottle filler and fogger. 

 



Principal Update 

Principal’s Report 

● Metro graduation is scheduled for Wednesday, May 26th at 6 pm at Busch Stadium. The graduation 

will be held for 6 schools. 

● Teachers were surveyed about being back in person and they are feeling more comfortable with it. 

Mr. Lawler will send out a survey to students. Wifi seems to be working okay in the school. 

● Mr. Lawler collected $4,500 in donations for Metro families in need. 

● Mr. Lawler plans to get more picnic tables for spring. 

● Mr. Lawler is also thinking about getting tents. 

● Juniors will take the PSAT on January 26th. 

● Dave Custis gave an update on fall sports. He said fall sports will start Feb. 22nd and end April 12th. 

Students interested in sports should have received an invitation to join the MS Team for sports. They 

will need to submit a consent form as well as a form for COVID testing; both forms have been added 

to the MS Team. Students who want to play will have to be tested every 2 weeks. Fall sports testing 

starts January 30th. Mr. Custis is putting together a slide deck that Mr. Lawler will send out. 

● Naviance Presentation​ - Students could start using Naviance their Freshman year to start thinking 

about colleges. The online platform includes volunteer tracking through x2VOL, AP test prep and ACT 

prep. The cost is $26,000 for 3 years; first year includes $5,000 consulting fee, but Mr. Lawler will ask 

if that can be waived. PTO could pay for Naviance Curriculum Solution, which is $4,750 per year. SLPS 

would have to agree to Naviance having access to SIS. Mr. Lawler would cover some of the costs from 

the school budget. PTO would need to agree to help cover $20,000 over 3 years with about $9,000 for 

the first year. The annual PTO fund drive could be used to fundraise for the amount covered by the 

PTO. Some of the activity fee money could also be used to cover it since the cost comes out to about 

$25 per student per year. 

Class Updates 

● Seniors - no updates; moving forward on planning prom and Senior banquet.  
● Juniors  - no updates 
● Sophomores - no updates 
● Freshmen - no updates 
● Student Council - no updates 

 
New Business 

Upcoming Dates/Announcements 

● PTO Meeting February 9 

● NO SCHOOL February 12 

● NO SCHOOL February 15 

● PTO Meeting March 9 

● NO SCHOOL March 19 

● SPRING BREAK March 22-26 

● PTO Meeting April 13 

● PTO Meeting May 11 

● NO SCHOOL May 31 

● LAST DAY OF SCHOOL June 3 



Adjourn 

Student Grant Request 

           Metro PTO Educational Needs Grant Form  
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 

Teacher or Staff Name​:  ​Mr. Pontillas 

Name of Class or Activity this Grant will benefit​:​ Robotics Club 
 
Contact email (one you check on a regular basis):​ ​ppeck2681@slps.org 
 
Telephone Number (in case we have follow-up questions):  ​314-280-6514 
  
Total Amount needed for this project or program​: ​$490 

Amount of this Request to PTO:​  $ 490 Date needed by​:  ​n/a 

Grant award will be paid to​: ​Metro Robotics Club 

(*Please note, if you will personally be reimbursed, we will need receipts from whomever you pay for 
supplies or services before we reimburse you.  Receipts may not be hand written.) 

Program Description:​ Describe your educational supplies need in 250 words or less, including number of students who will 
benefit and whether the supplies will only be used once or will be used with future classes/future years.  ​(Please provide specific costs 
for items to be purchased.  Bids/computer printouts of examples of items and/or pricing can be attached to this form.)  
 
 

https://www.amazon.com/ELEGOO-Tracking-Ultrasonic-Intelligent-Educational/dp/B07KPZ8RSZ 
 
https://www.elegoo.com/products/elegoo-smart-robot-car-kit-v-3-0-plus 
 
The Elegoo Smart Robot Car Kit V 3.0 costs $70. We would need 7 different kits for each of our members, so I 
am asking for a total of $490. The kits could be used in the future, even by the same students, due to the 
robot’s customizable features. It can be made more advanced or unique through its expansion board (adding 
sensors or new parts). The Elegoo Smart Robot will be an asset to the Metro Robotics Club and future 
members because of its introductory level programming and its versatility. 

https://www.amazon.com/ELEGOO-Tracking-Ultrasonic-Intelligent-Educational/dp/B07KPZ8RSZ
https://www.elegoo.com/products/elegoo-smart-robot-car-kit-v-3-0-plus


 
 

If we cannot fund the entirely of your request, how will you change the project or program or will you 
not do it at all?  

We could get our funds through a gofundme. We could also attempt to find funding through local businesses or 
philanthropists. 

Certification 

I certify that all the information contained in this proposal is valid and correct. 

Signature​:  

Penelope Peck 
 

Date​:  ​January 9, 2021 

 

 

  



2020-2021 Treasurer’s Report 
  



 

Principal’s Update 

 ​Principal’s Report: PTO January, 2021 

School Goals  

1) Maintain/Improve  academic performance (AP, IB, ACT) 
2) Improve cultural responsiveness/awareness 
3) Improve instruction through the use of the Data Team Process 
4) Increase school spirit/positive culture 

Celebrations 

District is finalizing plans for graduation May 26 or 27​th  
a. Busch Stadium 
b. 6 schools at a time  
c. We will plan an additional “metro personalized” graduation as well  

 
In Person Learning – no major issues, 75-100 kids depending on the day  
 
Survey results from January 11​th​ transition 
 
 
Naviance Presentation  

 
 
Metro Family support  
 
Collected almost  4500 dollars in donations  
Distributed  3,000 in items (presents, sundries, gifts) 
$800 in grocery cards delivered to families 
 
$800 remaining in fund (250 in gift cards)  
 

  



Naviance Order Form 

 

 



 



 



 



 



Naviance Test Prep — Data Sheet 

 



 



Naviance Curriculum Solution – Data Sheet 

 



 
  





 


